令和3年度

≪グローバルリーダー特進クラス選抜入試≫

英 語

時間50分,100点満点

受験上の注意

- 1. 解答用紙には、受験番号・氏名を記入してください。
- 2. 解答は、解答用紙の所定のところに記入してください。 記入方法を誤ると得点になりません。
- 3. 試験終了の合図とともに、解答用紙・問題用紙とも回収します。

郁文館中学校

<Listening Section>

Part 1

Listen to the question. Which answer sounds correct? All of the questions and answers are not printed, and you will only hear them once.

Question 1

Question 2

Question 3

Question 4

Question 5

Question 6

Question 7

Question 8

Question 9

Question 10

* Listen carefully. All of the questions and answers are not printed.

Part 2

Please listen and answer the questions. You may take notes. You will only hear the conversation once. You have 30 seconds to answer before the next conversation starts.

(Question 11 to 15)

- 11. What is this program?
- A. A variety program.
- B. The news.
- C. A movie.
- D. A talk show.
- 12. Who was the event for?
- A. An event for Ms. Foster.
- B. An event for young children.
- C. An event for high school students.
- D. An event for zoo staff.
- 13. Why did the staff make the event?
- A. Ms. Foster works at a zoo.
- B. The zoo staff need more children.
- C. Some children have never seen animals.
- D. Some children want to become staff of the zoo.
- 14. What could children do at the event?
- A. They could hear stories about Ms. Foster.
- B. They could hear stories from the staff.
- C. They could give food to Ms. Foster.
- D. The staff could give children to the animals.
- 15. What did the staff say about the event?
- A. This was a good chance to meet animals.
- B. This was a good chance to meet Ms. Foster.
- C. They were happy to work with Ms. Foster.
- D. They were happy to meet the students.

(Question 16 to 20)

- 16. What is this news story about?
- A. Professional baseball.
- B. A good man.
- C. A basketball player.
- D. A coach.
- 17. What happened two years ago?
- A. Greg taught other players.
- B. Greg joined the Red Rangers.
- C. Greg had an interview.
- D. Greg took a vacation.
- 18. How does Greg feel now?
- A. He is happy to see his coach.
- B. He is nervous about his skill.
- C. He is sad to start again.
- D. He is angry about his coach.
- 19. What will Greg do?
- A. He will help teach the young players.
- B. He will talk to his coach.
- C. He will join a different team.
- D. He will become the best player.
- 20. How can we find more information about Greg?
- A. We can talk to Greg in an interview.
- B. We can meet Greg's coach tomorrow.
- C. We can join the Red Rangers next week.
- D. We can watch the interview tomorrow.

(Question 21 to 25)

21. When is this report broadcasted?
A. On July 1 st .
B. On July 10 th
C. On July 18 th .
D. On July 27 th .
22. How is the weather this week?
A. Hot and dry.
B. Cold and rainy.
C. Hot and rainy.
D. Dry and rainy.
23. When does summer begin in this weather report?
A. August.
B. July.
C. June.
D. September.
24. What should people take to the beach in this report?
A. A towel.
B. A ball.
C. A sports drink.
D. Water.
25. How is the weather next week?
A. It is always sunny.
B. It is always rainy.
C. Only one day is sunny.
D. Only one day is rainy.
D. Offig Offic day is fairly.

<Vocabulary and Grammar Section>

Part 1

Please	read a	and f	ind the	correct	answer.
ı icasc	ı c au e	aliu i	III W LIIC	, COLLECT	answei.

Please read and	find the correct	answer.		
1. This is a count	ry. It is closest to (China. It is very hot	in summer.	
A. India	B. Russia	C. Africa	D. Mexico	
2. This is a drink.	It is usually made	from leaves. It is po	opular in many countries.	
A. Soda	B. Coffee	C. Juice	D. Tea	
3. This is an anim	nal. It lives in the o	cean. It is not a fish		
A. Bird	B. Dog	C. Salmon	D. Whale	
4. This is a point	of entry. People us	sually go through it t	to enter a place.	
A. Wall	B. Fence	C. Gate	D. Window	
5. This is a mach	ine. It can make yo	our room warm. It is	used in winter.	
A. Heater	B. Cooler	C. Refrigerator	D. Oven	

Part 2

Please read and choose the correct answ	wer to fill in the blanks
---	---------------------------

6. He couldn't understand the meaning of the word so he looked it up in the ()
A. novel	
B. dictionary	
C. encyclopedia	
D. reference	
7. On an airplane, you usually have a dinner choice of () chicken or beef.	
A. neither	
B. either	
C. between	
D. behind	
8. The boy is now much taller, so his shirt doesn't () anymore.	
A. grow	
B. match	
C. find	
D. fit	
9. Some people still think the Earth is flat and not ().	
A. round	
B. thin	
C. fat	
D. thick	
10. Before you leave, don't forget to put () your jacket. It's cold outside.	
A. on	
B. off	
C. in	
D. with	

11. The girls waited for this concert for months. They were () to finally see the singer.
A. excite
B. exciting
C. excited
D. excites
12. Now, the Earth has a lot of () from factories which makes dirty water and air.
A. jobs
B. pollution
C. woods
D. rivers
13. The () of a test is to check how well you have studied.
A. purpose
B. origin
C. plan
D. time
14. John is the man () she plans to meet.
A. which
B. where
C. when
D. whom
15. That movie was a () story. The events really happened.
A. reason
B. true
C. meaning
D. fictional

16. This news story was written () Michael Greene.
A. by
B. of
C. from
D. on
17. We stood in a () in front of the restaurant until it opened.
A. line
B. behind
C. beneath
D. side
18. There are 24 () in this tall building, but the elevator doesn't stop on the thirteenth.
A. chairs
B. doors
C. rooms
D. floors
19. Quiet evenings in the countryside are more () than the city.
A. wasteful
B. peaceful
C. helpful
D. doubtful
20. I need a drink. I'm so ().
A. exhausted
B. uncomfortable
C. starving
D. thirsty

<Reading Section>

Sustainable Development Goals

Do you know about Sustainable Development Goals? They are 17 special goals which the world's leaders have decided on. If we all work together on these goals, we can make a better life for everyone. Let's talk about some of these goals.

The first goal is "No Poverty". Now, there are many people in the world who do not have enough money. If there isn't enough money, it is difficult to get food and keep a home. This is a problem for everyone because each country needs everyone's support to be strong. So many companies and people in developed countries have decided to help by giving money to charity, and the charities give that money to people who need it. With that money, people can start a new business and together, we can stop this problem.

The second goal is "Zero Hunger". Now, there are many countries in the world today which do not have enough food for their people. Those in the poor countries are hungry and some cannot survive. However, this is not just a problem for these poor countries, but the whole world. This is because with enough food, these countries could have the opportunity to contribute to the global economy or international businesses, sports, or technological advances. Nevertheless, just giving them food doesn't change anything. We should provide aid through education and employment to support countries' growth so that they become sustainable for themselves. We must work together so they can make their own food and take those chances in business and sports. This will make a better life for everyone.

The Sustainable Development Goals are important for everyone. There are many goals, so we all need to work together. If we can do this well, our world will be a better place.

B. not enough water
C. not enough food
D. not enough health
23. What does the word "charity" probably mean?
A. a group that is eating too much every day
B. a group that has too much work for others
C. a group that supports others who need it
D. a group that takes chances from others
24. Why should countries help others with hunger?
A. Other countries will take their money so they must help.
B. Other countries will not believe them so they must help.
C. Those countries have too much food so they should give it to others.
D. Those countries will have great chances by working together.
25. What is the message of this text?
A. We have seventeen goals about hunger and everyone knows this.
B. We should stop poverty so that is our only goal which we need to think about.
C. If we work together for the goals, the world will become better.
D. There are too many goals so we should probably stop trying.

21. According to the text, why are the Sustainable Development Goals important?

A. They are only good for our safety.

C. There are seventeen goals.D. The first goal is no poverty.

A. not enough money

B. They can make a better life for everyone.

22. What does the word "poverty" probably mean?

2021年度 GL Entrance Exam Question Sheet

Listening Test

Part 1

Listen to the question. Which answer sounds correct? All of the questions and answers are not printed, and you will hear them only once.

(Question 1 to 10)

Part 2

Please listen to the following talks and answer the questions. You may take notes. You will only hear each talk once.

- 11. What is this program?
- A. A variety program
- B. The news
- C. A movie
- D. A documentary
- 12. What happened?
- A. An event for Ms. Foster
- B. An event for young children
- C. An event for high school students
- D. An event for zoo staff
- 13. Why?
- A. Ms. Foster works at a zoo.
- B. The zoo staff need more children.
- C. Some children have never seen animals.
- D. Some children want to become staff of the zoo.
- 14. What could they do at the event?
- A. They could hear stories about Ms. Foster.
- B. They could hear stories from the staff.
- C. They could give food to Ms. Foster.
- D. The staff could give children to the animals.
- 15. What did the staff say about the event?
- A. This was a good chance to meet animals.

 B. This was a good chance to meet Ms. Foster.
- C. They were happy to work with Ms. Foster.
- D. They were happy to meet the students.
- 16. This news story is about...
- A. Professional baseball
- B. A good man
- C. A basketball player
- D. A coach
- 17. What happened two years ago?
- A. Greg taught other players.
- B. Greg joined the Red Rangers.
- C. Greg had an interview.
 D. Greg took a vacation.
- 18. How does Greg feel now?
- A. He is happy to see his coach.
- B. He is nervous about his skill.
- C. He is sad to start again.
- D. He is angry about his coach.
- 19. So, what will he do?
- A. He will help teach the young players. B. He will talk to his coach.
- C. He will join a different team.
- D. He will become the best player.
- 20. Where can we find more information about this?
- A. We can talk to Greg in an interview.
- B. We can meet Greg's coach tomorrow.
- C. We can join the Red Rangers next week.
- D. We can watch the interview tomorrow.

- 21. What is happening now?
- A. August
- B. Summer
- C. Monday
- D. The rainy season
- 22. How is the weather this week?
- A. Hot and dry
- B. Cold and rainy
- C. Hot and rainy
- D. Dry and rainy
- 23. When does summer begin in this weather report?
- A. August
- B. July
- C. June
- D. September
- 24. What should people take to the beach in this report?
- A. A towel
- B. A ball
- C. A sports drink
- D. Water
- 25. How is the weather next week?
- A. It is always sunny.
- B. It is always rainy.
- C. Only one day is sunny.
- D. Only one day is rainy.